BOROUGH  OF  MONTGOMERY

EMERGENCY  MANAGEMENT  AGENCY
Dennis M. Gruver, EMA Coordinator,   553 School House Road,  Montgomery,  Pa.  17752

Telephone: 570-547-6777 - Cell phone:  570-419-2873 - email:  ema61@windstream.net
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Les Gruver, Administrative Assistant  -  Telephone 570-547-1130 – cellphone 570-220-8513 - email: lgruver1@windstream.net.
INTERNET  WEBSITE:   www.montgomeryboroughema.org
February 6, 2016

The regular monthly meeting of the Borough of Montgomery Emergency Management Agency will be held:

THURSDAY, February 11, 2016 - 7:00 PM
LES  GRUVER  will provide the refreshments.

NOTES FROM OUR EMA COORDINATOR, DENNIS GRUVER
With this news letter I expected to announce that the new repeater was in place and up for service, however, there was a delay at the school in getting access to the location the unit will be placed.  If all goes well we may be able to do our first equipment test at our meeting this Thursday night. 

Thanks to Ryan, most of our radios have been reprogrammed.  At this time I need the portable and pager from Lynn to complete the reprogramming of equipment owned by EMA.  In the new frequency set-up, F-3 will be 155.220, F-2 Will be the new talk around and F-1 will be the primary repeater for EMA operations.  This will allow all of the portables to communicate at most places in Montgomery Borough. 

After the repeater system is up and running, the Montgomery Borough Radios will be put on line and the Montgomery Fire Police.  The units at station 13 EOC are reprogrammed.  We have the assigned frequency in place, but as of this time the official License has not arrived at the borough.  Testing is permitted in this stage and it may be used in an emergency situation. 

The next scheduled event will be Muncy Area Mutual Aid (MAMA) weekend starting with the radio set-up on Friday night, March 18, 2016 and running through Sunday, March 20, 2016.  Greg will need help on Saturday and Sunday the same as last year.  Let him know if you can help.  This year we are going to use Tower-630 for the antenna.  This will save a trip to the roof of the school and will be much safer to install. 

I EXPECT to be out of town from Friday, February 12, 2016 through Wednesday, March 16, 2016.  Leslie (570-220-8513) or Greg (570-419-4866) will be in charge if there should be an emergency that requires EMA involvement.  At all times I will be available by e-mail (ema61@windstream.net or Cell 570-419-2873). 

Remember the meeting this Thursday night at 19:00hr.  The heat will be on.            












DENNIS




